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Department of Environmental Quality

March 4, 2002

Cheryl Zotti

Roll Off Service, Incorporated
2156 East Emma Avenue
Springdale, Arkansas 72764

RE: Tontitown Transfer Station Permit Status
AFIN 72-0144 Permit No. 0023-SG-TSW

Dear Cheryl:

The following is in reply to your inquiry dated January 21, 2002 to this office regarding the above
referenced transfer station.

Unlike the provisions that regulate landfills, Chapter 9 of Regulation 22 does not require closure following
periods of inactivity for transfer stations, material recovery or composting operations. Historically, the
Solid Waste Management Division has consistently applied the regulations such that a transfer station (or
other non-landfill facility) operator may maintain an active permit by payment of applicable annual fees
while the facility in question is inactive. The ADEQ Solid Waste Management Division requests operators
notify the Division 30 days prior to reactivation.

Please call me at (501) 682-0602 should you have any questions regarding the above information.

Sincerely,

Geoffrey H. Little
Technical Branch Manager

c: Dennis John Burks, Division Chief
Harry Elliott, Enforcement Branch Manager
Susan Speake, Programs Branch Manager
Jim Purvis, Fiscal Division
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